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[Dr. McKinley, message, Sacrificed Life ]  < 370 > 
 
VIDEO: Memories of Sergeant Paul Smith 
 
And so it was that on April 4th of this year, 2 years to the day marking 
the firefight that cost him his life that Sergeant 1st Class Paul Ray Smith 
was awarded posthumously, by President Bush, the Medal Of Honor Of The 
United States Of America. It is the highest honor that can be given to any 
soldier, for indeed it is the honor that demonstrates bravery in combat. 
Two years earlier in Baghdad, ambushed, out numbered and under fire 
Sergeant Smith went to the top of a disabled vehicle and managed to 
personally release over 3 rounds of ammunition in order to try to save the 
lives of those who were in his…in his care. At the end of the day a 
hundred men escaped safely and only 1 American life was lost; it was the 
life of Sergeant Paul Ray Smith. The ceremony that marked this occasion 
took place in the East Room of The White House and as a part of this very 
moving and emotional ceremony President Bush presented to his 11-year-old 
son David the 5 pointed star commemorating this Medal Of Honor. Only 2 
other soldiers, since the Vietnam War, have received such honor and such 
military decoration and it’s important for us on this day because the 
Medal Of Honor was actually established during the presidency of Abraham 
Lincoln in 1863, it was there that the 1st Metal Of Honor was given. It’s 
also to that very time in history that we trace back the roots of this 
weekend and this time of remembrance, to Decoration Day, which we now know 
as Memorial Day and it seems only fitting that on this Memorial Day 
weekend, that we would let that which has been done in demonstration of 
gratitude to Sergeant Smith, be representative of our gratitude of 
citizens to so many others who have given their lives in the service of 
our nation and its freedom. And certainly I’m always aware that when I’m 
in a gathering of this size that there are people within a gathering like 
this who have had their loved ones, who have given their lives in the 
sacrifice, of the defense of freedom and the values of our nation. And 
while your loved one may not have been decorated as Sergeant Smith, today 
is an opportunity for them to be remembered and for them to be honored and 
so I want to ask that if you have a member of your family, father, mother, 
sister, brother, possibly some extended part of your family who has given 
their life in the defense of the freedom and of the defense of the nation 
that we know and love as Americans; I wanna ask you to stand and give us 
the opportunity to say to you today on their behalf, “Thank You!” Would 
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you stand at this time? And as I see you standing all over this auditorium 
we thank God for you. [pause for applause] 
 
I share this with you because I think that it is so important on this day 
that a…, we allow expression of the gratitude that is a…, deep within our 
hearts as American citizens and just as the knowledge of the gift and the 
sacrifice of the life of an American soldier compels our gratitude as 
citizens there is also in a very real sense a shared gratitude in this 
place today for each and every one of us who are believers in the Lord 
Jesus Christ. Because having believed upon His name and having been called 
by His name as Christians we as followers of Christ want to live our lives 
in view of gratitude to God for all that He has done for us in Jesus 
Christ. And just as you have responded in appreciation to these who have 
stood for recognition today, God is looking for a response of appreciation 
in the life of every heart and in the life of every believer as we indeed 
recognize the sacrifice that Christ has made for us and the life that we 
have been called to give for Him. Every believer, every person who is a 
follower of Christ in this room today is engaged in a battle and today as 
every day there is the raging reality of the resistance of the world of 
the flesh and of the Devil and there are many days in which we realize 
that we are outnumbered, that we are ambushed, that we are surrounded and 
that we struggle to live out the faith that we have embraced in the Lord 
Jesus Christ and yes, in this day, more than any other there is a need for 
the church of Jesus Christ to stand in unreserved commitment and in 
unquestioned gratitude to be true in our devotion to Jesus Christ. And 
that’s not simply something that I have thought up or an idea that I’ve 
brought to you today, it is the clear and the specific instruction of the 
Bible as we open it and as we read it together in the book of Romans 
chapter 12, verses 1 and 2, Romans 12:1 and 2, Paul is giving instruction 
to the church living in the 1st Century, ambushed, outnumbered, overwhelmed 
by the odds that stood against them and yet that church in the 1st Century 
took a stand for Christ, they became soldiers of the cross and they were 
willing to risk their lives and to give their lives for the gospel of 
Jesus Christ and Paul gave command and Paul gave commission to the church 
at Roman in the 1st Century and in that same way on this Memorial Day 
weekend I want us to revisit that same challenge as we are Christians 
living in the 21st Century. Let’s read the Word of God together Romans 
chapter 12, beginning in verse 1: 
 
1I beseech you therefore brethren by the mercies of God, that you present 
your bodies a living sacrifice, holy, and acceptable to God, which is your 
reasonable service. 2And do not be conformed to this world, but be 
transformed by the renewing of your mind, that you may prove what is that 
good, acceptable and perfect will of God. 
 
Now we’ve obviously jumped right into the heart of the book of Romans, but 
what Paul is saying here is based upon that which he has already written 
in this book. And if you need to understand that more clearly just look at 
that opening phrase: 
 
I urge you therefore… 
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Wherever you see a therefore in Scripture it’s a call to look back over 
your shoulder and to see where you’ve been and just as Paul has been 
leading them, teaching them, instructing them as to what Christ came to do 
and all that Christ has done for us, on the basis of all of that he’s now 
ready to give us the commission as to how we are to live. I guess if I 
could summarize the entirety of the book of Romans until we get to chapter 
12, it could all be summarized in Romans chapter 5 in verse 8: 
 
But God demonstrated His own love toward us, in that while we were yet 
sinners, Christ died for us. 
 
We were sinners. We were enemies. We were the rebel…rebels living out our 
lives against the will and the plan of God, but God in His great love came 
to search, to save, to rescue us and Jesus Christ gave His life in 
sacrifice for us. In the book of John the Bible tells us: 
 
“Greater love has no man than this, than that a man would lay down his 
life for his friends.” 
 
And Jesus Christ died for you and Jesus Christ died for me and when I stop 
to think of about the wonder of what God has done for me in Jesus Christ 
then my heart is moved and overwhelmed with a need to respond to Him. And 
that’s exactly what Paul is calling for in this passage of Scripture. He 
is calling for a response. He says: 
 
I urge you therefore… 
 
If you look back and see what Christ has done then… 
 
…because of the mercies of God I challenge you to present your body a 
living sacrifice unto God. 
 
This is a call to a Sacrificed Life. And the Christian life, if it is 
indeed anything at all, it is the Sacrificed Life. That’s what it means to 
be a Christian, it is to live my life out in sacrifice and service to 
Jesus Christ who gave Himself for me, that I might be forgiven, that I 
might be set free and that I might be restored to live and fulfill the 
purpose that God has for my life and that God has for your life. But I 
want you to walk away from this place today with the full implication of 
what does it mean to live the Sacrificed Life. And so what I want to do 
this morning is to give you the 3 KEY WORDS of the Sacrificed Life, 3 
simple words that you can remember, that you can write down that will 
pro…that will provide for you from this point forth a opportunity to pause 
and to reflect upon your life, your walk, your commitment to Christ and 
that will also help to shape in thought the essence of this challenge and 
the meaning of this verse to our lives. So there are 3 key words I want 
you to get this morning. The first key word is simply this, it is the 
word… 
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: The word release! Would you say that 
word with me? Some of you need to release 
your tongue and say that word with me. 

What is the word? RELEASE! God’s call to the Sacrificed Life begins with a 
response of release. 
 
I urge you to present your bodies a living sacrifice,… 
 
Literally what God is calling us to here, is to a life where we are 
willing to go hands free with God, where we will simply say God, I 
surrender my life to You, God I take hands off of the control of my life 
and I give myself to You and the first and the foundational step of the 
Sacrificed Life is coming to a place, to a time of decision in your life 
where you are willing to give your life to God for His plan, His purpose, 
and His glory. You see we are born with an innate sense of personal 
control and personal rule. We’re all control freaks by nature. We all 
wanna be in charge of our world, of our universe and everything that 
happens therein and that controlling a…, as though it were, compulsion, I 
knew that word was in there, compulsion that is inside of us, that 
controlling compulsion is the very thing that the Bible describes as sin. 
Me living my life! Me doing my thing! Me living according to my will and 
my dictate! But you see the day that I come to Jesus Christ and confess 
Him as my Lord and Savior I receive Christ into my life. The old tenant, 
as though it were, and the old management is put aside and there is a new 
management that takes up residence inside of me and therefore from this 
day forward everything in my life is to be released to His plan, His 
purpose and His glory. That’s why it says… 
 
…present your bodies a living sacrifice… 
 
I love the fact that he uses the word bodies because the body is, as 
though it were, the totality of all that I am. I am body! I am soul! I am 
spirit!… < turn tape > …outer most parameter, to the inner most part of my 
life and my being, every part of me is now to be released to Jesus Christ. 
I am to go hands free for Jesus. 
 
You know there’s a big debate over hands free use of cell phones today 
right? We all know the problem of riding down the street seeing someone 
with a cell phone stuck in their ear tryin to drive their car, tryin to 
move, they’re talking, they run red lights, they almost bump into you in 
traffic. We get distracted because we don’t have our hands free and we’re 
constantly swerving in dangerous capacities. Well, that’s what it’s like 
to live your life in control, you’re driving your life, you’re moving your 
life and your hands are tied up with the things of this world so that 
you’re not living to fulfill God’s plan, but God wants you to come to a 
place where you say no, I’m going hands free. Have you noticed all the 
people walking around with these new contraptions everywhere you go? I’m 
suddenly feelin like I’m living on the deck…deck of the Starship 
Enterprise. You know, people are just…they’ve got these big things that 
are connected to em, maybe it’s a cord, but many of these new devices, but 
it’s actually a great sta…step and statement because it says I’ve gone 

RELEASE 
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hands free. And what Jesus Christ wants in your life and mine is a 
willingness to become hands free for Him, to release control of our lives 
to Him for His purpose. That’s exactly what happens, that’s what we’re 
demonstrating in baptism. As I had the joy of baptizing those 3 this 
morning the…the little girl in the midst of…the daughter of a couple that 
I had the joy of marrying when I was here 15 years ago. What a joy it is 
to baptize someone. But whether it’s a child or a teenager, an adult, the 
great thing about baptism is that baptism says I’m giving up control of my 
life. What I was before I knew Christ I am no more. The old life is put 
away. I’m a new person in Christ and when you come up out of the water 
you’re sayin I’m comin up hands free. I am living now for Christ. It 
doesn’t mean that your life is perfect. You’re engaged in a battle. And 
every day you engage the power of the world, the flesh and the Devil as 
they come against you, but just the same it is a heart of the Sacrificed 
Life to say I have been released for God’s purpose, God’s plan and God’s 
glory. You know I’m convinced that this is a very significant issue for 
us, because I’m speaking to many people, who, for the most part, are good 
people and many are sincere Christians, but you know there’s a great 
tendency in our lives to just be good enough in the Christian life to be 
accepted by other believers, but to never really press the issue of 
commitment to the heart to live a life that’s fully acceptable to God. 
What I mean by that is, is that most of us are happy if we have 75, 80, 
85%, 90% commitment to Christ, but we’re still willing to have those 
little pockets and segments of life that…that are our own. But, can I tell 
you this morning as straight up as I know how that God is not satisfied 
with 75% of your life, 80% of your life, 90% of your life; may I be so 
bold as to say 99% commitment to God is 1% short of what He demands of 
you? God wants your all, that’s what He wants in me, that’s what He wants 
in you. He wants us to understand the significance of release, something 
that begins on the inside and that is lived to the outside. But, 
interestingly enough the Bible makes it clear that God wants us to present 
our bodies a living sacrifice. Now the word sacrifice was very vivid in 
the minds and the hearts of the 1st Century believers, because they had 
been around the temples, they had seen all of the slain animals, but 
there’s a distinction in this sacrifice, God says I don’t want you to be a 
dead sacrifice, I want you to be a living sacrifice. Thank God Jesus 
Christ died for us in order that He might make the payment and the penalty 
of our sins washed away in His blood. But what He does want is a living 
sacrifice and a living sacrifice is someone who will live out the release 
of their life to God, wholly acceptable to God, which is your reasonable 
service. It’s the only reasonable way to live your life if you have 
embraced Jesus Christ as your Lord and Savior. I love the fact that in 
that little video we saw just a moment ago that Sergeant Paul Ray Smith 
was described by his friends as being a man who exemplified what a soldier 
should look like. I love the fact that they said of him, that when you 
looked at him he had a distinctive identity and integrity as a soldier, he 
stood out as one who was fully committed, fully devoted and fully focused 
in his life. He had released the privileges and the freedoms of civilian 
life in order that he might fulfill the call and the command to serve his 
country and the people. And how I would pray that that would be said of 
us, that we would be people who had the distinctive identity and integrity 
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as followers of Jesus Christ. But all too often we’re willing to enlist, 
but not commit, we’re willing to give a part, but not all and so what we 
do is we pick and choose. We’ll attend church, but we won’t give, we won’t 
serve, we won’t witness. We’ll do a little bit of this, but not much of 
that and yet the message of the Bible is that what God is looking for in 
every single one of us today at whatever age or stage of life we may be 
spiritually is that God wants us to have within our hearts an attitude of 
release. Release! And the reason that He wants us to release ourselves is 
that we might be released for His purpose and His plan for us. 
 
Paul had actually already said that in the book of Romans chapter 6 in 
verse 13. There he said: 
 
…do not present your members as instruments of unrighteousness to sin,… 
 
Literally, don’t keep living according to the old pattern of life. 
 
Don’t keep presenting your instruments as members of unrighteousness to 
sin, but present yourselves to God as being alive from the dead, and your 
members as instruments of righteousness to God. 
 
God wants to set you free from the old habits, the old hang-ups, the old 
deposits that you had in sin and He wants you to begin to discover what He 
has for you. So that takes us to the second key word. The first word, 
what’s the word, we all said it together, what’s the first key word of the 
Sacrificed Life? It is the word RELEASE! The second word… 
 

: Renew! Because just as there is to be a 
release, a decision that takes us to the place 
where we go hands free and say God my life is 

yours, there is to be a process of renewal going on in us and we are to be 
renewed according to the Scripture by the transforming of our minds. And 
what God wants now is not only that there would be presentation and 
decision, but now that there would be a cooperation for His new purpose in 
life, that we would cooperate with what He wants to do in us and through 
us and that we would cooperate in a way that would not follow the old 
pattern of life, but that instead would emphasize and would demonstrate 
the new power of life that we have in Jesus Christ. Let’s look at it again 
in the passage of Scripture: 
 
I beseech you…brethren…to present your bodies a living sacrifice, holy and 
acceptable to God, which is your reasonable service. 
 
And then look in verse 2: 
 
And do not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renewing 
of your mind, that you may prove what is that good, acceptable and perfect 
will of God. 
 
Paul says there’s a new work going on inside of you, there’s a new power, 
there’s a new capacity, there’s a new resource and that new resource is 

RENEW 
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ultimately being effected in you by the power of the Holy Spirit and the 
power of the Spirit is to bring you to the place where no longer are you 
living according to the old constraints, but you’re living a new life in 
Christ. 
 
…being transformed by the renewing of your mind… 
 
Now you see before we knew Jesus Christ we just lived according to the 
world to the flesh and to the Devil. The world around us constantly 
squeezing us and shaping us into its mold. The flesh within us a source of 
corruption and the Devil around us moving and working and keeping us under 
his dominion so that we lived out our rebellion against God. But once we 
come to the place in life where we receive Christ then the call is to 
release our lives to Him and to cooperate with a process of renewal that 
begins to make our lives fitting as followers of Christ. 
 
I like the way that the Greek scholar Kenneth Wuest paraphrases, or if you 
will, states this passage of Scripture. He says: 
 
“Stop assuming an outward expression which is patterned after this world, 
an expression which does not come from, nor is representative of what you 
are in your innermost being as a regenerated child of God.” 
 
There’s a new power at work within you Christian and what God is calling 
you to do in living the Sacrificed Life is not to just grit your teeth and 
increase your resolve and run headlong forward and say I’m gonna go live 
for God. No, He wants you to release your life and then He wants you to 
begin to renew your life through the power and the work of the Holy 
Spirit; setting you free from the old bondage of the flesh and enabling 
you to live out the new power of Christ. 
 
I was fascinated this week just a…, looking at news on the internet and 
come across a interesting article of something that happened in a zoo up 
in Rochester, New York. According to the headline on this article it 
simply says: 
 
“Polar bear with bad breath gets surgery!” 
 
Heh! Never heard of breath surgery, but a…, it says that a Yukon 16-year-
old Polar bear with massive paws and some mighty stinky breath ended up 
undergoing surgery as a part of the a…, veterinary project at Seneca Park 
Zoo. And apparently they traced the fact that the smelly problem with this 
big bear was that he had an abscessed tooth. And so what they did was they 
managed to put him under. Imagine this, a Polar bear, put him under, got 
some kind of dentist to come in there. Talk about open mouth wide! Boy, he 
got him in there and started extracting that tooth and they managed to get 
the tooth out and of course by so doing getting rid of the corruption they 
were able to help this bear have better breath. Well, can I tell you today 
that while God does not perform an extraction of your ability to sin, what 
God does do is He gives you a new ability and it’s ability to live your 
life with a renewing power of the Holy Spirit at work in your mind. There 
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is something that’s not going on in your mouth, but there’s something 
that’s going on in your mind that can ultimately allow your mind to become 
a place of resistance and what God is looking for in the lives of His 
people is a surrender of mind and of heart in order that we may ultimately 
begin to be shaped into the image of Christ and follow after Him. Have you 
given focused attention to the renewing work of the Holy Spirit in your 
mind? Do you know how important it is day after day to say Holy Spirit of 
God work in me and to let the agency of the Holy Spirit use the instrument 
of the Word of God so that the Word of God may begin to change the path, 
the pattern and the priorities of your life. You see, when I begin to 
allow the Holy Spirit to work in me what the Holy Spirit does is He begins 
to use the Word of God and the Word of God begins to change the process of 
my thinking. And there are a lot of Christians who have never given 
serious thought to renewing their thought life. 
 
Just a few days ago Michael Craven who’s a wonderful member of our church 
and works with The National Coalition Of Families, a…, dropped off a 
little booklet that he’s recently a…, written on the Christian mind and as 
I took time to read through that booklet this week, obviously interested 
in some things he might say because of this message today I read something 
that just spoke to my heart and quickened my own spirit as it relates to 
the matter of the renewal of the mind. Listen to what he said, he said: 
 
“I fear this is an aspect of our redemption that we often overlook. Many 
invite Christ into their hearts on an emotional level, but never surrender 
their minds, never working out their salvation. In doing so we may embrace 
a little Christianity, but never come to develop deep convictions in our 
faith that are based upon critical inquiries which affirmed the objective 
truth claims of Christianity and provide us with a more thorough knowledge 
of God and His character. I’m convinced it is only through such 
convictions, working in concert with the Holy Spirit that, men and women 
are then compelled to literally give their lives to the cause of Christ. 
It is precisely this level of commitment that is desperately needed in a 
culture so committed to radical secularization and the destruction of 
Christianity.” 
 
Ladies and gentlemen that’s what’s needed in life. It is a Sacrificed Life 
that begins with relief, but a Sacrificed Life that is now focused on 
being renewed in our minds day after day after day. Let me ask you a 
question this morning, how many of you came to church in an automobile 
today? How many of you came in an automobile? Okay! How many of you came 
in an SUV? Okay, got a few petroleum challenged in this room, okay. I have 
any bikers, any bikers today? Maybe a few ruthless bikers here today. How 
bout RV’s, anybody come in an RV today, anybody in a recreational vehicle, 
got it sittin out there with the air conditioning running this morning? 
You see it really doesn’t matter which one of those vehicles you came in, 
what mattered is that in each and every one of your lives it was the 
driver inside that vehicle that determined where that vehicle would go. 
And just as a driver determines the direction and the destination of a 
vehicle so it is that as we begin to allow the Holy Spirit to renew our 
minds through the power of the Word of God and His work in our lives day 
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after day after day that life begins to take on new direction and new 
destiny according to the plan and purpose that God has for you. And God is 
looking for you and God is looking for me to come to the place where we 
will say Lord I want to be released from myself and Lord I want to be 
renewed for Your service. 
 
Somebody has said that: 
 
“There are a lot of people who wanna serve God, the problem is they all 
wanna be His advisors.” 
 
Heh! Well, God’s not interested in letting you give Him advice, but let me 
tell you this God will become the advisor, the guide, the director and the 
driver of your life if you will give your life to Him and when you do He 
will change everything about how you live. 
 
You know in recent days we’ve been praying for a spirit of renewal in our 
community that God would do some new things in this community and God 
would do some new things in our church and really it’s a part of the 
outworking and the outliving of this transformed life that we have in 
Christ and a culminating moment and a point for all of this was The Global 
Day Of Prayer that took place just a couple of weeks ago down at Reunion 
Arena and when we were there that night we came together, we’d been 
praying before we gathered, we spent several hours together in prayer and 
praise and witness and worship that night, but we got up from that place 
to say now we’re gonna go out in the power of the Holy Spirit and we’re 
gonna do some things, some new things that will reflect the renewal of our 
lives in Christ. And we believe that God has given us some very specific 
priorities, in fact they are on our website and they can be found under 
the banner of 90 Days Of Blessing. I’ve got a little screen here just as a 
reminder to you today of what some of these projects are that we’re 
involved in the 90 Days Of Blessing. We’re gonna do 2 more Habitat For 
Humanity Homes that are gonna be done between now and the end of July. We 
have a community clean-up day where churches from all over the area are 
gonna gather in areas that need attention and simply need a face lift in 
our community. We’re gonna go to public schools. We’re gonna go to housing 
areas where people need help and assistance. And some 1,500 strong we’re 
going to there here in the month of June to try to do a…, to make a 
difference through clean up and we’re praying that as we’re there with the 
sweat of the brow and with manual labor that what God will do is open 
doors of opportunity for us to share the love of Christ with people in 
that community and to be a witness to our entire community of the reality 
of the transforming power of Christ working in us. We’re involved in a 
prison ministry and I’m just wondering are these things priorities in your 
life? Not just because your church is doing them, not just because they’re 
programs and projects and initiatives, but I ask you today as you sit here 
in this place do you have new priorities for service to Jesus Christ in 
your life? Because I find that in my life that when I am walking in stride 
with Jesus Christ that I am constantly aware of new priorities and 
adjustments to my time, my energy, my giving, my schedule that are all 
being prompted by the work of the Holy Spirit and the command of the Word 
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of God. We must be renewed. But there’s one other thing that I want you to 
see about this Sacrificed Life. The first word of the Sacrificed Life is 
what? Let’s say it together. RELEASE! The second work of the Sacrificed 
Life is what? Say it. RENEW! The third word of the Sacrificed Life… 
 

: Reveal, what this means is that ultimately 
what happens in my life through release and 
through renewal brings me to the place where 

my life becomes a validation of the power of God and the grace of God at 
work in a man or a woman who are living their lives for Jesus Christ. God 
wants to reveal Himself to you and God wants to reveal Himself through you 
in life. Now, God has given us the revelation of Himself, the Word of God. 
We cannot add to or take from any portion of the Scripture, this is the 
full and final revelation of who God is and what God is like, but I want 
you to know that when you begin to live the Sacrificed Life the God of the 
Bible will begin to reveal Himself to you the way He works in your life, 
His wisdom, His grace, His mercy, His goodness and that’s exactly what 
Paul says here. He says: 
 
I urge you brothers by the mercies of God to present your bodies a living 
sacrifice…to God, which is your a…, holy and acceptable, which is your 
reasonable service…not to be conformed to this world, but to be 
transformed by the renewing of your mind… 
 
For what purpose? 
 
…that you may prove what is that good, acceptable and perfect will of God. 
 
That is that your life may become the proof of who God is and what God is 
like and the Sacrificed Life is ultimately a life that reflects Jesus 
Christ to people around us and the people who see us. I love the words of 
John Murray in his commentary on the book of Romans describing this 
portion of this passage. He says: 
 
“The meaning of the word prove has a distinct shade of thought, namely to 
discover, to find out or learn by experience what the will of God is and 
therefore to learn how approved the will of God is. It is a will that will 
never fail or be found wanting. If life is aimless, stagnant, fruitless, 
lacking in content, it is because we’re not entering into the richness of 
God’s will. The commandment of God is exceeding broad, there is not a 
moment of life that the will of God does not command, nor a circumstance 
that it does not fill with meaning. If we are responsive to the fullness 
of His revealed council for us. The will of God becomes the regulative of 
the believer’s life and it is characterized as good, acceptable and 
perfect.” 
 
The greatest stability, the greatest strength, the greatest empowerment in 
life is the life that is lived as the Sacrificed Life for Jesus Christ. 
When I think of stability and strength and security I think of a pyramid. 
You know certainly back in a…, if from an architectural stand point back 
in ancient history the pyramids have continued to survive and to thrive as 

REVEAL 



               DM • Sacrificed Life   11  

             4/18/16  pjy 

an example of their strength and stability of the Egyptian culture. And in 
much the same way what we have here is the pyramid of the will of God in 
our lives. And what is the pyramid of the will of God? It is: 
 
 

GOOD 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

ACCEPTABLE       PERFECT 
 
 

Good because God is good. The Bible simply says this… 
 
Taste and see that the Lord is good. 
 
There is GOODNESS in knowing the will of God. The Sacrificed Life is not a 
deprived life, it is a life of sheer delight because I share the goodness 
of God in my life. 
 
It’s ACCEPTABLE, not always something that is understandable as I enter 
it, but acceptable to me and ultimately acceptable before God. 
 
And then it is PERFECT, because He is perfect in all of His ways. So what 
God is looking for today across this audience gathered here is a response 
to the Sacrificed Life. A life of release! A life that is being renewed! 
And a life that will reveal to others the love, the power and the grace of 
God. 
 
And so my question to you today is this. What is in your heart today? I 
can’t see your heart. I can see your faces. Most of you look like you’re 
payin attention. A few of you’ve dozed off for a time or two, but most of 
you’ve been payin attention. I can see that you’ve dressed, you’ve come to 
church, but you know what, for whatever I can see and observe about you 
God sees and knows your heart and I ask you this morning. What is the 
condition of your heart? 
 
After the death of Sergeant Paul Ray Smith his personal effects were sent 
back with his body to The United States and there in a personal laptop 
computer there was a letter. A letter that had been composed but he had 
never hit the send button. He never sent the letter. But can I give you a 
glimpse into the heart of this American Hero that may give you a greater 
understanding of why he was given The Medal Of Honor? Let me read his 
words to you: 
 
“There are two ways to come home. Stepping off the plane and being carried 
off the plane. It doesn’t matter how I come home, because I am prepared to 
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give all that I am to insure that all of my boys make it home.” 
 
Does God see that letter in your heart? Christ alone! Others always! Self 
abandonment! That’s what God’s looking for and that’s what God is calling 
and commanding, not from a preacher today, but through His Word and by His 
grace, He wants you to respond to Him and to say today, Lord I will live 
the Sacrificed Life. 
 
May I remind you that the man that penned these words under the power of 
the Holy Spirit made this his own testimony, for in the book of Galatians 
chapter 6, verse 14 he said it this way: 
 
God forbid that I should glory except in the cross of the Lord Jesus 
Christ, by whom the world is crucified to me and I unto the world. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


